
There are two notable meetings in May: the AGM of Ulgham Parish Council (20th May at 7pm) and the UVA catchup 
and planning meeting for the Summer (21st May at 7pm) both in the WI Hall.  The Parish Council meeting sums up the 
year.  The main conversations at the UVA will be around the Ulgham Feast due to be held on the 6th July.  It would be 
useful if anyone who wished to have a table at the Feast (for exhibiting, information or sales) to forward their details to 
Lynne Scott, 790636 or email(lynne.scott@hotmail.com)or Helen Shaw, 790170 or email(hshaw@hotmail.co.uk.)  
Also, ideas for different events are always welcome.

May is the month when the Village planters and hanging baskets are prepared.  Thank you to everyone who helps with May is the month when the Village planters and hanging baskets are prepared.  Thank you to everyone who helps with 
these.

On Sunday, 12th May the plan is to clear and tidy the UVA container on the Village field, if the day is dry!  Volunteers 
are very welcome from 11am.

Spring Bank Holiday, Monday, 27th May the UVA will have the free Duck Race at Ulgham Grange Ford bridge, 
meeting at 1pm.  Everyone is welcome!  Come and select a numbered Duck and see if you could be the winner!  
A trophy for the winner, stickers and sweets for all who take part.

Woodlands and Meadows
We have restarted our Tuesday morning work parties - concentrating for now on keeping the paths clear and 
continuing to try to overcome the drainage problems.  Any dry Tuesday we meet at 10am at the top of the steps.  If 
you are available at a different time, please get in touch with(dparkin@btinternet.com.) If anyone has access to a 
petrol powered chipper that can be made available please let us know.

Northumbria Connected 
A reminder that anyone can sign up to Northumbria Connected: https://www.northumbriaconnected.co.uk.  
They provide regular updates information and alerts about any issues within our community. 

“Northumbria Connected is our new tool to ensure that we are delivering on the issues that affect all our “Northumbria Connected is our new tool to ensure that we are delivering on the issues that affect all our 
communities across the North East. We want to understand the issues that most impact you so that we can shape 
our Neighbourhood Policing to tackle them where you live.  We want to tell you about the issues that you want to 
hear about and in a way that you choose. On sign up you can decide on the updates you will receive in either text or 
email.  Subscribe and start to help shape policing in your area.”

Please dispose of the Village Newsletter responsibly.  It can can be placed in the recycling 
bin collected by the Council.  If you would like receive a digital version of the Newsletter 
instead of a paper copy, then please send us your name and address details via the village 
website ‘contact us’ page here: https://ulgham.org/#Contact-us

Keeping in touch


